Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: spend on care
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

Does the council subsidise/contribute/pay specifically (level of spend) for any ‘in care’ costs for adults or children in the below settings, if so, I’d like to know what is being spent on the following types of care facilities/organisations:

For both Adults’ Health and Care & Children’s Services:

Residential Homes

Nursing Homes

Supported Living

Mental Health Hospitals/Units

Adult Day Care Centres

Special Education Needs Providers (Independent or Council owned) Post school / pre school settings

Home Care/Domiciliary Care

Complex Packages (Council in-house care services) 

In house care team for Council/Local Authority such as residential or any care service

Drug & Alcohol Rehab Units 

Detention Centres 

Fertility Clinic

Cosmetic Surgery / Private Theatre

Hospices

Eating Disorder Units

Children Homes/Children’s Care Services

Answer:

This information is available on the Council’s Open Data Platform.  The Council publishes details of each individual item of expenditure that exceeds £500 at:

Explore — Leicester Open Data
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOIA because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is made publicly accessible to the applicant by other means/ in another form or format.

FORMAT OF REPORT REQUESTED
Covering period: 1st October 2021 to 1st October 2022

I would also like a detailed breakdown of which organisations are being paid and how much.
For instance, Nightingale Nursing Home - £300,000

Whether they are adults or children’s care.

The Council does not keep data in this format and to collate the information would take well over 40 hours.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Please may I also have the contact details for managers/leads for those specified services.
Kate Galoppi, Director for Adult Social Care & Commissioning,

Email: Kate.Galoppi@leicester.gov.uk
Caroline Tote, Director Social Care & Early Help

Email: Caroline.Tote@leicester.gov.uk
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
